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All the best and good luck for the future. Thanks for all 
the youth work you have done over the years with 
Joshua and Amy.
Mark, Christianne, Joshua and Amy

Wishing you all the best as you take on a new challenge!  
Praying that Godstone gets a takeaway ASAP .  I will 
miss you and Gemma at church, but hope to see you 
every now and again!  Love Heidi x
Heidi Allen

Dear Mark, 

You were so integral in developing my faith in God in my 
teenage years which has been growing ever since! It was 
also a joy working with you for a year and learning all 
about youth work, though very challenging at times. I will 
miss your funny stories and the inside jokes  Praying for 
this new season of your life with your family!
Daniela Stremtan

Dear Mark, Gemma & family,
God's blessings on you all as you move into new 
beginnings and new challenges. Thanks so much Mark for 
your outstanding leadership at PBC for so many years - 
your wisdom, humour, openness, humility, and ability to 
engage & teach have been very much appreciated. 
Godstone congregation will truly be blessed by your 
arrival.
Lynda P. & family
Dear Mark
We are so grateful for all your input into Thomas and Becky's 
lives over the years and for the godly example you have been 
to them. We will miss you and the family but are happy for 
your "promotion" and the new chapter of your lives at 
Godstone Baptist May God bless you and Gemma and the 
children and may you see God at work through your ministry.
Pauline & Steve Miller



 

Mark, Gemma and the family.
You will all be sorely missed but wishing you love and 
blessings in your new venture.
Mark, you have been an exceptional youth leader and there will 
be a huge void on your departure, you will not be easy to 
replace........
Much love you all.
Jo x
Jo Rifaat

Dear Mark and family, 
Wishing you much happiness as you settle into Godstone 
Baptist Church.
You will be missed at PBC but You will have a wonderful 
adventure at Godstone.
Gods richest blessing to you all.
Barbara and Sean Phelan

Dear Marky, Gemma  & Family,

I am so sad to see you go. You have done so much for the Church.. 

I hope and pray that you sesttle in well in your new place.

All  the love and blessings,

Agnes-Rose Stocks

Thank you so much for the amazing work you have 
done with the young people at PBC over so many 
years. You will be greatly missed.
We wish you all the very best in your new role as 
minister at Godstone Baptist Church.
Chris and Sally Marvin

Mark, thanks so much for all you've done over these 
many years, especially for the young folk but also for the 
congregation as a whole.  It is great to know you and it 
has been so exciting, particularly over recent times, to 
see you blossom.  May you now be a blessing to the 
church in Godstone.  Au revoir!

David Chilvers



 

When I heard you were going to pastures greener 
(perhaps) I'll admit I was very disappointed, you have 
been pivotol in my deepening in faith at Purley 
Baptist because your persona and style of preachig 
the word has always been uplifting and illuminating 
whatever the topic, you never failed to draw me in 
by the clarity of your message and the meaningful 
examples you used to support the message.  All I can 
saw is WOW.....their walk in Christ will be the better 
for your joining them.  God Bless to you and your 
family.  You will be leaving fond memories...
Mary Harper

Dear Mark,

I can't believe you're leaving PBC! Feels like just the 
other day, we were working together and I was losing 
badly at snooker in the Ice Cube, or making garish 
rainbow themed PowerPoints.

You taught me so much and really encouraged my 
faith. It's partly my time in youth work that led to 
me doing teacher training, so you can take some 
credit for my career now!

Anyway, I wish you all the best for the future and I 
know you'll be brilliant in your new role. I'll miss you, 
but we'll always have Snap Alexander... Love, Erica



 

Thank you for all you have contributed to the life of Purley 
Baptist bu also to my life over the past 6 years through your 
ministry and in the church office. May God bless you and 
Gemma and all your famiy in whatever He calls you to do in 
the future.
Gill Murphy

Dear Mark,
Thank you for all of your good work
dedication and kindness over the years 
at PBC. 
We pray for continued blessings upon you
as you move to lead your new church... by 
The power and in the loving Name of 
Jesus.

God bless
Phil 

Phil & Cynthia
Thank you so much for your service and energy over 
the years. As a family you will all be really missed. 
We are sad for your children that they will miss out 
in all your great teaching, enthusiasm and experience 
but for that others will now benefit from this as 
well.
Becki and Neil Dowdy

Hi Mark and Gemma

So sad to see you go, but not far, so we're sure we'll catch up 
with you all at some point. Thank you so much for all that 
you've contributed to PBC and we will be praying for you at 
GBC. May God be with you all as you settle into your new 
environment.

Love

Ian and Sue



 

Dear Mark, Gemma and the gang,
It has been great to get to know you more recently 
through your friendship with Peter and Carol. You've 
been a blessing to PBC and I know you'll be a blessing to 
Godstone. 
I'm sure we will still see you at Hafod and so I will 
continue to get to know you all more.
Love Jenny

Jenny Hale

Dear Mark and Gemma,
Many thanks for all your hard work with the youth. It has 
been a real priveledge to see you develop and blossom as 
you studied hard to become an ordained minister. God 
Bless your ministry at Godstone Baptist . I hope you soon 
feel at home . God grant you His eyes to see His leading. 
God Bless your family and enable them to settle quickly 
into new surroundings.  Love Janet
Janet Fisher

Whilst clearly not in the cohort of young 
people over whom your ministry has been 
pivotal in their lives, we have both 
appreciated your style of preaching that 
has been challenging and uplifting.
May God continue to use and bless you in 
this new ministry at Godstone.  God bless 
Gemma and the family too as they 
encounter new experiences and make 
friends.
Our Christian love
Bram & Brenda
Bram & Brenda Hill

Dear Mark and Gemma
We wish you every blessing in your new season at 
Godstone Baptist. May God inspire and lead you as you 
bring fresh energy and life, building a vibrant new 
church family.
With all our love and prayers
 Alastair & Carol



 

Dear Mark and family,

What a blaessing you have been to us all here at Purley. 
Mark - your teaching and zest for life has been an inspiration.  
We have really appreciated your love of God and wisdom 
you have shared. 
May God bless you all as you move on to this new adventure!
Our love and prayers, David and Joy Skidmore x x 

Phil4:4

May God be with you in your new role as  Minister at a new Church.
You will be greatly missed.
Joan Harrison

Dear Mark,

Thank you for all you've given to PBC over the last 19 
years. We've enjoyed some fun holidays and seen our 
lives turned upside down by the arrival of children.  
We're sorry you won't be leading our girls through their 
teenage years but know you've been instrumental in the 
faith of so many; and will continue to be so in your next 
chapter!

May you and all the family know God's blessings in 
Godstone.

Love,
Andy, Hannah, Abi and Seanna

Much loved Mark
You've been a great youth pastor, colleague, frined and more - we will miss 
you very much.  Thanks for all that you've given to the church and to our 
family in particular.  May God make you fruitful for him in your new work in 
Godstone.
With all our love
James, Naomi, Katie and Mikey



 

Dear Mark,& Gemma & family.

How sad to see you'll be going down the A22 to Gdstone !
Sad you're leaving the ministry & PBC, but elated that you will be 
usig your gifts to bless the fellowoship there !

I wonder what hairstyle you will have at your induction ?.
I recall, your iniduction to PBC when you sported a Tiger   haircut, 
I can't remember whether it was Longleat or  London Zoo where 
uyou had it done ?? 

For all of you, we will pray for God's blessing on you as you embark 
on a new adfventure with & for God.

Pete & Eileen

Dear Mark, Gemma & family

Thank you for all you have done in your various roles at 
PBC.  I know there are countless young people that you 
have taught, encouraged, counselled and pointed 
towards Jesus.  You have also been part of the wider 
church community and we have appreciated your 
teaching, praying, leading of worship, drumming and 
comedy acting! Your enthusiasm and love for the Lord 
were an example to all.  I enjoyed the times I served with 
you.

Whilst it is sad to see you leave I pray you will continue to 
know the Lord's guiding and leading as you start on this 
new challenge.
Joanna Walker

Dear Mark
Thank you so much for your service and dedication these past years at 
PBC. I'm sure Joel too will be missed at Fun Club.
Every blessing wished for you, Gemma and the children.
Nedra Aruliah



 

Dear Mark

Thank you for all you have done ar P.B.C particularly as 
Youth Minister.You have been a wonderful example to 
our young people and will be very missed.  

May His love enfold you
May His strength uphold you
 May his light shine upopn you
May His peace suround you.

With my love and prayers
Pam Davies

Dearest Mark, Gemma & kids,
We will miss you so much. 
May God's blessings be upon you 
as you take up your new role. 
Please do keep in touch. 

Chrishanth, Shenuki & Ralph

Mark
A new dawn and chapter has opened for you after your many years of 
service to PBC. We are excited for you and your family for this new life 
and ministry the Lord has led you to.

Your many years of hard work and investment not just in the lives of 
young people but adults as well will stand the test of time.  Your legacy 
will live on because you gave it your all.

Thank you for all you have done and offered over the years and I pray for 
fruitful ministry in the years to come. 

We leave you to meditates on these words as our blessings to you: Hosea 
10:12
Ben & Hannah Quartey-Papafio



 

Dear Mark

Such exciting news for you!  We're very happy for you and 
Gemma and the family and we hope that God will continue 
to work through you to richly bless those around you.

Wishing you every blessing in Christ 

WIth love

Chris & Anna Russell

Dear Mark,
Thank you so much for everything that you've done for 
the young people during your time at PBC and wishing 
you every blessing in your future ministry. It's been a 
pleasure to know you and we look forward to hearing 
how you are getting on!
Nick, Hilary & Ellen

Dear Mark & Gemma

You will be greatly missed here, but will be a real blessing at your new 
fellowship in Godstone. 

We wish you and your family many happy times in your new home, 
surroundings and church. 

We, too, remember the artistic hairstyles you brought to our young people; 
we’ve seen the impact you have had on our two daughters over the years; 
and how you have been an amazing ‘assistant shepherd’, following Jesus’ 
example. 

Take care of yourselves. God bless you through the exciting and challenging 
times. 

Much love from us all
Heather & Derrick 
Christabel 
Serena & James



 

Wow Mark, well what can I say?  You have been part our 
lives for so long. Our girls have a strong Christian faith 
through your teaching and many holidays at Soul 
Survivor and Carroty Woods. I enjoyed the many 
Thursdays we spent in the office. 
You will be truly missed, but let's look to the future, 
Godstone Baptist Church are very fortunate to have you 
as their minister, they will be blessed by your teaching, 
sense of humour and fun. 
May God bless you and your lovely family in your new 
adventures. 
With much love, 
Paul and Jenny xxx

Dear Mark,
We are so sad to see you go. We have been so blessed 
by your ministry since we came here to PBC a couple 
of years ago. We loved watching 'live Loud' seeing all 
the good work you do withe the youth teaching and 
encouraging them. We wish you and your family all 
the best in your new church and we pray that the 
Lord will continue to perfect all that concerns you 
and use you mightily to do greater exploit in Godstone 
church Jesus name. We will miss you.
Every blessings, Victor and Matilda.

Thank you for all your work with 
the young people, my girls have 
benefited from your dedication. 
You have been inspirational.
May God continue to bless you and
your family.
Delores Taylor



 

Dear Mark and Gemma, We will be praying for you as 
start this new exciting step  along your road. We pray 
that you will settle in quickly and find those who will 
be supporting you and encouraging you in your new 
role. Thank you for all you have done at Purley. and 
look forward to hearing how god is using you at 
Godstone. blessings to you all  
Cynthia and david
David & Cynthia

Mark! You're impact on my life has been huge - 
it's been such a blessing to grow up through the 
youth group communities which you lead and 
nurtured, I'm am so grateful to have so much 
spiritual investment from such a young age. I'm 
confident you'll be such a blessing to some many 
new people in your role. All the best for 
everything to come!

Tim C

Where do I start ? What a privilege to know you Mark 
and during my time working with you. I learnt so 
much which was a massive blessing to grow my faith 
.  We had many fun times during that year. Specially 
all the play fights  it's also a privilege to 
become a best friend to you.   Issiah 40:31 but those 
who hope in the LORD will renew their strength. 
They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run and 
not grow weary, they will walk and not be faint.
May the Lord bless you and your family.

I'm sure I will see you soon  
Love you man 
Alex your bro and bestie
Alex Brown



 

So sorry to see you go Mark. Always enjoyed your 
preaching and you've excelled with our young people. 
God bless you and your family in Godstone Baptist 
church, you'll recognise a few ex Purley folk there too.xx
Naomi Burnett

Dear Mark

Wishing you all the very best at Godstone Baptist. Thank you 
for showing the love of Jesus to our boys during their youth 
years. 

I enjoyed serving with you at the youth department.(Senait)

God be with you
Senait and Fitsum

Dear Mark,
We will miss you terribly. Your humorous 
preaching, but most importantly what you have 
imparted into the boys, it is priceless. 

I wish you all the best and that your flocks will be 
blessed because of you.

God bless you

Linda & Nick
Linda Muyobo

Dear Mark,
Thank you for everything that you've done for the 
youth at Purley Baptist  Church. You made Thursdays 
and Sundays a highlight in my week. May God 
continue to go with you wherever you go and may he 
offer his guidance and wisdom.
God bless,
Josh
Josh M



 

Such a pleasure to meet you and thank you for making 
me feel so welcome! Best of luck for your next adventure!
Saba

Mark

I count myself very fortunate to have been 
ministered to by you throughout my teenage years. I 
am thankful for the part you've played so far in my 
walk with God.

I hope Godstone are looking forward to your 
legendary ability to segway in to a topic!

I will be praying for peace you and your family as you 
take this next step, and know that you will be held by 
God as you make it.
James Counter

MARKKK!!! 
Massive congrats on the new job! Pbc will miss you. 
Thank you for everything you did for me, especially the 
generator evenings and soul survivor! 
Miss you already 
Amy :)) xxx
Amy James

Dear Mark,

May the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ 
bless you with every spiritual blessing in heavenly 
places in Christ as you follow the path He has set for 
you.  Thank you so much for the guidance and support 
throughout my time as a youth leader.  

God bless,
Karen



 

Dear Mark, Gemma and family,

Thank you for the huge impact you have had on young 
people in Purley and especially for your support and 
encouragement to Ben over many years. We are sure 
that your involvement with him has greatly 
contributed to his faith and commitment to PBC.

We pray that as you and your family start this new 
chapter of your life that God will greatly bless, 
support and encourage you.

We hope you will keep in touch over the coming years.
 
Blessings, Chris & Jenny xx
Chris & Jenny Giles

Dear Mark,

Thank you for all you have done for the youth over your 
years at PBC. It has made such a positive impact on so 
many young people. My all time favourite memory was 
putting grass in each other's ears at Soul Survivor! I 
admire your dedication and love for Jesus. I hope you 
settle into your new job well and your family enjoy 
meeting your new church family.

Lily Stocks

Thanks for all you've done, Mark! It's been fantastic growing 
up with you in charge of the youth. From Generator to 
Carroty Wood and Soul Survivor, I'll always have some great 
times to look back on. All the best at Godstone!
Josh J



 

Dear Gem and Mark

It's not a goodbye from us, it's a see you soon to hear 

how it's all going! Enjoy your new adventure. Lots of love 

to you all.

Don, Kev, Beth and Grace xxxx

Donna Hardcastle

Dear Mark,
Thank you so much for everything that you have done 
over the years at Purley Baptist, especially the youth 
Department. You have inspired me to seek God's word 
more and demonstrated to me the beauty of serving 
the Lord. I wish you well on your next journey with 
God and I pray that his word will continue to bless and 
guide you for the rest of your life. You are loved, 
not only by God, but by everyone who has ever had the 
chance to meet you!
Thank you for being you!!

Much love,
Joseph Eubanks

Thank you so much for your great service to PBC. 
We have valued your sermons - in particular your 
wise insights, approachable manner and relatable 
style.
We wish you all the very best at Godstone. They 
are fortunate to have you. :-)
Here’s hoping the move goes very smoothly.
Take care.
Very best wishes
Nick and Liz Waters

Dear Mark, Gemma and family,

Thank you for all your hard workfor  the 
church and community over many years.   
Thank you also for your very practical 
sermons and your encouragement to me 
on many occasions.

May God bless you abundantly in this new 
season of your lives.
Deepak Idnani



 

To mark and family 

A very good memories I had with you all. My highlights 
was probably going to Brighton with the family and pizza 
hut where I got my new name penguin face or hot Alex  

Your are all amazing people and know you will all settle in 
well In Godstone baptist.  Your a huge blessing to me so 
thank you 

Many blessings 
(Penguin face) or ( hot Alex)

 face

Mark,
Thank you for all your hard work and dedication to 
the youth at PBC. We both loved being a part of it 
and thank you for support since then.

We wish you and your family success and happiness 
at Godstone.

Love Mark and Claire xx
Mark and Claire Roberts



 

Dear Mark,, 
What a blessing you have been to so many of us! Thank you for your 
selfless service to several generations of PBC-ers!
We pray you, Gemma and the children will be well looked after at Godstone 
and that you will all quickly feel at home. It's been a real privilege to have 
had you as a minister at PBC.....very big shoes to fill... 
Much love from us both and Caroline and Kat too.xx
Liz and Darrell Davison

Thank you for all the great time during generator, carroty 
woods and soul survivor. Wish you all the best For the future.
Good luck 
Love Moses :)

Dear Mark,

A hard thing to do, but it needs doing. With Lots of Love and fondness, l 
write to say God Bless you real good as you move on in His service and 
caring for the flock. We will miss you greatly and your impact on our 
young children; Daniel,, Jeremy and Aimee will never be forgotten.
I pray you continue to have Joy and fulfilment in God
I pray God's blessings over you, Gemma and your beautiful children.
Best Wishes.
Mike,  & Lade  Apio.
Lade Apio



 

Ahh my beloved Mark, congratulations on your mew 
position and thank you so much for being a big part of my 
journey with PBC. 

 I wish you all the best and I know you will continue your 
blessings in your future ventures.

Love you loads

Noah

Dear Mark,
You probably don't know us as we started 
coming to PBC shortly before the 
pandemic, but we felt we couldn't see you 
move on without expressing our 
appreciation for sharing your love of the 
Lord and your passion and confidence in 
the Holy Spirit.  We have been, and will 
continue praying for you as you settle into 
your new role. We feel sure the Lord will 
work powerfully through you.  We wish 
you and your family every blessing as you 
begin this new journey.  
Love & blessings 
Lyn & Trevor
Our scripture for you is 
Jeremiah 29 verse 11.  

Lyn & Trevor Watkins



 

Dear Mark

Really sad that you are leaving PBC but 

pleased that you are moving into the 

next chapter God has for you. I pray 

you, Gemma and the children have an 

easy transition to Godstone Baptist. 

I’m sure you will be a huge blessing to 

your new church community.  

The LORD bless you and keep you; the 

LORD make his face shine on you and 

be gracious you; the LORD turn his 

face toward you and give you peace - 

Numbers 6 v 24-26

Karen T

Karen Tague

Dear Mark and Gemma,
‘The Lord is my light and salvation - whom shall I fear?
The Lord is the stronghold of my life - of whom shall I be 
afraid?’
Thank you Mark for the wonderful work you have done for 
our young people, we are especially grateful for leading 
and caring for our boys, you have had a huge impact on 
their lives.
Thank you both for your friendship, we have so enjoyed 
times when we have worked along side you.
We will be praying for you and the family as you settle 
into your new home and as you begin the ministry in 
Godstone. We will miss you.
Much love,
Graham and Sally



 

From PBC to GBC
It’s time to say goodbye

Many voices soft and loud
Expel a unified cry:

We’ll miss you!

19 years has seen a mixed bag
With ups and downs and zany
And now we must bid farewell

To the 'oldest youth minister’ in history!

As you set off for pastures new
Straight down the A22

Not a million miles away
(16 minutes on a good day!)

To lead a flock all on your own
Know God is with you; you’re not alone

And as you accept this new responsibility
May God bless you and your family

Guide your paths and bless your future
With His abundant grace and divine favour!

Enjoy your new season
With every blessing, Alison

Hi Mark, As I think of your leaving us at PBC my eyes are wet 
with tears; not because you are leaving but because I have 
just bashed my thumb with the hammer.
Seriously I am a bit emotional because of our past time with 
you. You have been ssuch a blessing in leading our young 
people and stirring up some us oldens. I shall always be 
grateful for the major part you have played in Davy's life in 
influencing his Christian commitment.
It's good to know you are not too far away!
God bless you and all the family. Helen and Davy share with 
me in sending our love.
Graham Marriott



 

What to say? 19 years of friendship,working & 
ministering together. We  have so appreciated your 
support, love,care & encouragment.
Your  service and commitment to the young people at 
PBC has seen many mature into passionate followers of 
Jesus,& this includes Leon and Hannah. 
 A massive 'THANK YOU !' for all you have invested in 
our children's lives & in ours.
We will miss you  hugely at PBC but are excited to see 
all that God has in store for you & also Godstone 
Baptist, as you step into your new role there.
With much love to you, Gemma and the kids,
Every blessing,
Peter & Michele

Dear Mark

It has been really good knowing you over the years at 
PBC and we will miss you.

Wishing you, Gemma and the family much happiness at 
GBC and praying that this new chapter in your walk 
with the Lord will bring much blessing to you and to all 
who receive your great style of preaching.

Hoping the move goes smoothly and you all settle in 
quickly.

Much love from Janet & Kevin
Janet & Kevin McKay



 

Dear Mark,
We just wanted to write and thank you as some of your 
previous young people for all that you have input into us 
and so many others through your time at PBC. We'll 
always remember your stories, your sermon segways, 
your big hugs, your readiness for goss, your backronyms 
and all the random objects that you have given us over the 
years to illustrate God's love for us.
We pray that you would know God's blessings with you 
and all your family as you start this new chapter.
So so much love and we'll see you soon,
Hannah and Sam

Hannah and Sam Ackerman

Wishing you  God's grace as you start your new journey. 
We pray that your transition will be smooth and that you and 
your family will quickly settle in to your new church. That  
God's hand will continue to be upon you as you grow to be 
the person He created you to be.
Thank you for your service at  PBC. Your humour will be 
missed. Above all we will miss seeing you lovely family. 
God bless you Mark
Linda and Denis Davies

Thanks for all your support with Junior and Demola. 
You've been a blessing in our lives wishing you and your 
family all the blessings in the world . Juniors mum 

Sade



 

Dear Mark,

Thank you.

We first met you at our home, when you were 
introduced to Cell:r. 

It was a great evening, the youth loved you and 
you slotted in well. No doubt you didn't imagine 
staying here quite so long! 

Other memories include crazy hair styles, 
afternoon sessions in Ice Cube/Qube (doodles, 
quizzes and our race to be first to list 54 African 
countries) and the annual prayer weeks at 
Thomas More school.

Now may God bless you, Gem & the children as 
you move, enable you to find your feet and 
surround you with new people to love, support 
and encourage you all.

Steve and Judi xx

Sorry to see you go Mark, but glad you are moving on to new 
things with God. I'm sure you never dreamed how the next 
stage after PBC would turn out, but God is good. Don't be a 
stranger!
Lots of Love, Pauline
Pauline Easton



 

Thank you for being so inspiring. You literally helped raise our 
son Keith from primary to university. May the good lord 
continue to bless you always.....Elliot amd Emilda Marange
The Marange family

Mark,
Wishing you, Gemma and Family every blessing as you 
start your new life at Godstone Baptist Church. 
You will be greatly missed by PBC.  Our loss is GBC's 
gain! Thank you for all your hard work.  Take care of 
yourselves.
Avis Hunt

Thanks Mark for all your amazing ministry at PBC.  We 
wish you, Gemma, and your family God's blessings as you 
move on to Godstone Baptist.
With our love,
Nick, Amanda, Matthew and Ben
Lunn

Thank you for caring for the full sweep of our clan over many 
years. We're so grateful for your commitment to both young 
people and the Gospel. Wishing you, Gemma, and all the 
family God's blessing on this next stage of your lives and 
ministry. With our love and prayers.
Ian, Rachel, and all the Roberts

Mark
We both wish you every blessing for a fruitful ministry and we 
trust you will settle in well, with a new house etc.
We both would thank you too, for a wonderful and somewhat unusual 
ministry over so many years.
BBiC
Paul and Sue

Paul and Sue Hawkins
Mark -thanks for the many years of faithful service and leadership at 
PBC. You have inspired many young people and inspied us in services . 
God bless you in this new ministry and stage in your family life -
Mike Hill



 

Good luck as you take on your new role as pastor of Godstone Baptist 
Church. It was nice getting to know you more in the last few weeks. I pray 
that you will fulfill ministry and that God's purpose for you and your 
ministry will be established.. may you and your family continue to enjoy the 
goodness of the Lord. You will be missed at Purley Baptist Church.

Grace Lawson

Thank you Mark for your faithful ministry at PBC. 
Thank you for your boldness in preaching the Gospel 
and your sense of humour, enthusiasm and humility. 
Thank you for encouraging my boys in their faith. 
May God bless you and Gemma and your family 
richly in Godstone. Lots of love xxx
Helen Counter

Dear Mark,
Praying God's richest blessing on you, Gemma and the 
family as you begin your new ministry in Godstone. We 
thank God for all you have meant to us here: your 
preaching of the Word has blessed me so much; your love 
for the young people inspiring so many in their faith by 
your friendship and example. We will miss your down-to-
earth wisdom and sense of fun but most of all we know 
you walk with Jesus and He shines through all you do - a 
lasting impression. May you all know His loving presence 
going with you into this new season. We will miss you! 
Lots of love Margaret Keanie xxx

Congratulations and very best wishes to you and 
the family on your mission to bring God to 
Godstone. PBC won't be the same without you!
You've been a great friend to us and we're sure 
Kev would have said the same.
Big Love,
Tom & Patti Boyle



Thank you Mark for years of faithful service at PBC and all 
you have done for the young people of the church including 
ours. We pray God's blessing on you and your family as you 
move to Godstone. I am sure God has got new ventures 
ahead of you.
Love David & Wendy


